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ETD Strategic Plan and Minister’s ‘Future of Education’ Plan

On 31.7.18 the DG, Natalie Howson, launched the Strategic Plan 2018-2021 with the vision ‘We will be a leading learning organisation where people know they matter.’ 

Goals: 

· Schools where students love to learn

· Investing in early childhood (The announcement was made that the ACT will provide education for 3 year olds in the years to come.)

· Evidence-informed decisions

· A Learning Culture

· And United Leadership

Strategic Indicators:

· To promote greater equity in learning outcomes in and across ACT public schools

· To centre teaching and learning around students as individuals. 

· To facilitate high quality teaching in ACT public schools and strengthen educational outcomes.

Future of Education The Minister, Yvette Berry, spoke about the importance of the ‘Future of Education’ initiative and said it would be launched this year, which it was on 16.8.18. The plan emphasises the following:

Measure (evidence) what matters This idea is present throughout the Future of Education strategy, with a focus on the measurement of student ‘growth’. The actions included in the strategy also note the need to increase teachers’ skills and knowledge as well as improve systems and data, in order to increase the focus on personalised learning and 21st Century capabilities.

Teachers and school leaders make the difference One of the four foundations within the Future of Education strategy is devoted to recognising the value and importance of professional educators. There are a range of actions listed in the strategy to support teachers and school leaders.

Diversity, equity and inclusion for all The strategy is underpinned by four key principle that will guide all practices and policy and procedures. These four are equity, access, student agency and inclusion. These important principles recognise that our education

system must establish an equitable and responsive education system for the next generation.

Personalised learning The strategy recognises that each student treads their own educational pathway based on their developing interest, knowledge and skills. The call for personalised learning is key and present throughout the strategy, from the Minister’s

foreword to the list of actions.

One school community The strategy is positioned upon the belief that learning occurs form birth and recognises that legislation, resources, organisational structures, information and culture must all be aligned with pursuing educational equity.

Education disruptors The strategy reflects that the view that the current rapidly changing world requires education systems to ‘untether learning from traditions’ and broaden their learning offerings.

More than 5000 people, 2,400 of them students, participated in a community conversation

and consultation process that informed and shaped the strategy. The strategy is very much aligned to the beliefs and vision of ACT principals.
The strategy and consultation report are available at https://www.education.act.gov/the-future-of-education

Board and New Director Visit

I will be away for the next 8 days on study leave and will return to work on the day we host our school board and our new Director of School Improvement (DSI), Kris Willis, that is Wed 29 August. On that day the school board will observe school programmes, help on playground duty, engage in a ‘Stronger Smarter’ Professional Learning Circle and have a board meeting! 

Fence
A community meeting was held 24 July 2018 7-8pm with representatives from the Board, P&C, School Executive and staff and the Directorate (Mr John Nakkan from Facilities) being present. There were 15 parents and 10 teachers present. John Nakkan from Infrastructure and Capital Works presented information about school fences and made the recommendation that the boundary fence be 2.1 metres, black, blunt spade with gates according to the accompanying diagram. The fence would have community access gates for out of hours use and service gates on National Circuit and on the Afters side of the site. The Board Chair, P&C president, school principal and school representatives (including the teachers who have the responsibility of Workplace Health and Safety) spoke in favour of a boundary fence for the purpose of keeping children safe and helping the teachers to do their job with significantly lowered stress levels. The WH&S teachers brought compelling data of over 90% teachers giving feedback that a fence is necessary to keep children safe and be a deterrent to the many people who enter the playground during school hours. The fence would necessarily have pedestrian access gates for people to use the facilities after hours and for service access. 

On Friday morning 25 July 2018, a Google survey was distributed to the community so that people could indicate whether they wanted to accept the directorate’s recommendations or give preferences about the shape of the top of the fence, height, colour and positioning of gates. Results of the survey were conclusively in favour of a fence as recommended that is 2.1m, black, blunt spade.   

The school board took a decision to have a fence installed at the 1 August  2018 meeting after considering all data. 
ICT The Ever-changing Face of Technology

Technology is everywhere and ever evolving. We as educators are constantly considering how we can use technology to support our pedagogy and how we can better equip our students to be technologically skilled and technologically savvy. We are constantly striving to improve our school and our practice. As a result, in the coming weeks and months we will be reviewing and revising how technology is used and taught at Forrest Primary School. This is a big endeavour and will cover all aspects from resourcing to curriculum to cyber safety, and everything in between. We look forward to having rich workshops with staff, students and parents in the coming months to ensure that our students have the very best opportunity to be digital literate citizens. (Please see discussion sheet attached.)
 
 Restorative Conversation and Parent Meetings 14 and 15 August, 2018
On Tuesday 14 August 7pm in the library a conversation, led by Terry O’Connell [OAM - world renowned restorative justice pioneer], was held with the three bodies (ie the board, the P&C executive and the school executive) to discuss how we can work collaboratively to ensure that we can continue to provide the best possible support for our children. 
In moving forward, Michael, Jarrod and Chris will meet again to discuss ways of moving forward, clearly articulating roles and responsibilities. Terry has then suggested that the three groups reconvene to begin to clarify new ways of operating. 

On Wednesday 15 August Terry facilitated three parent workshops, a staff meeting and a conversation with the Admin team who laughed their way through their session. 
27 parents attended, 16 of whom were parents with English as a Second Language. 

Of the teachers, Terry said he had never heard a school staff articulate so clearly and completely what they believed restorative practices is and how the teachers used the process. 
RTI – Response to Intervention (Learning Assistance)
We realise that focus and consistency are important in supporting Literacy and Numeracy. 
Therefore we gather data after reflecting upon the following:

Which data is the most critical?

Which data is missing?

Instead of using data, do we ‘hope for’ exceptional instructional practice within the mysterious ‘black box’ known as the classroom?

What examples do we have that demonstrate that every child is learning at his or her maximum potential?

How many students in Forrest read with fluency and comprehension by the end of Grade 1? How do we know?

What do we do about the ones who are not?
Who is at Grade Level? If not, why not? What do we have to do?

The teachers and the RTI team work together to sort the children, then to provide necessary interventions. Usually these are in the form of Language Assistance (Carmel de Graaff) or English as an Additional Language (EALD delivered by Hayley Halpin and Julia Shaw) or Reading Recovery for Year 1 students (delivered by Nicole Richardson.) 
We divide the children into 3 groups:  green (going well at Grade Level or above); amber (need some assistance in small groups for a time) and Red (small group work or individual instruction for extensive periods of time.) In Year 1 the children who are ‘low’ are given a battery of tests and children are selected for the reading recovery programme where they have 20 weeks of one on one instruction with a trained specialist. This programme normally returns them to the average reading level of the class. Nicole also trains the Year 1 teachers to work effectively with all children.

We review the lists regularly with teaching teams. Each child’s progress is discussed and the programme is adjusted to improve outcomes.
School Satisfaction Survey
The 2018 School Satisfaction Surveys were sent out 14 August to 3 September 2018. This year for the first time the surveys are administered through the Qualtrics Experience Management Platform. Three groups are surveyed within the school, Parents/Carers, students in year 5 and 6 and staff. Each family should have received an email inviting them to participate in the survey. Results will be available at the end of term.
NAPLAN The release date has been moved back to 24 August and the ETD will advise if it needs to be extended. This is due to the large number of schools who completed NAPLAN using pen and paper and the need for moderation between the online tests and the pen and paper tests. 
Learning Support Unit (LSU) or Small Group Learning Environment
An LSU will be developed in and from Sam’s KB classroom. The site of the LSU yard will extend out behind the building onto the grassed area above the red and yellow. That area will be landscaped and especially designed for children with disabilities. Building  may start before the end of the year and updates will be provided. 

Emma Sandford – reSolve Champion
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Over the past 2 years Emma Sandford has led the development of Inquiry Maths across Forrest Primary School. This has been a Lead Initiative she has developed, implemented and reviewed with staff and students. During this time Emma was selected as a national reSolve ‘Champion’. As one of only 10 champions in the ACT Emma led the Mathematics by Inquiry project, a yearlong professional learning programme that provided ‘Champions’ with the capacity to support colleagues to use and benefit from the reSolve resources. On Wednesday Emma was asked by the Australian Association of Mathematics Teachers (AAMT) to present at the reSolve Showcase, one of only 9 presenters across Australia. Emma was presented with a certificate of completion, interviewed by media outlets and praised for her leadership in Inquiry Maths in the ACT. On behalf of the entire school community I would like to congratulate and thank Emma for her exceptional leadership in Mathematics. Her vision, professional knowledge and implementation of Inquiry Maths has ensured the development of staff knowledge and confidence has grown and student outcomes have improved. Thank you and well done Emma. 
Christine Pilgrim and Hayley Singh 16.8.18


Appendix -ICT at Forrest Primary School- initial brainstorm by the Executive 16 August, 2018.
· Australian Curriculum needs to be divided into year groups
· Scope and Sequence of skills needs to be developed
· Being between two worlds

· Time taken to use devices, logging on? How can 1 teacher get around to 25 students to support them logging on? Are valuable minutes of learning time wasted?

· Coding and its role. Does coding best align with the library specialists? Is it more suited to class program where it can be integrated with Maths programmes?

· Capacity building of teachers – workshops to develop knowledge, skills and confidence

· Touchtyping

· NSIT

· Interruptions of students moving between classes to constantly borrow devices

· Storage

· Safety, security and supervision. How do we ensure students and teachers respect and take care of devices. 

· Cyber safety

· Google classroom and its use in the classroom and at home.

· Homework

· Ergonomics/Posture

· 21st Learning

· Rapidly changing technology

· Technology quickly becomes dated

· Resources and equity. Also what forms of technology are best suited to ages and learning styles

· SeeSaw

· Reading Eggs

· Mathletics

· Code.org

· Typing.com

· Ensure a diversity of resources are used to broaden knowledge base. This is critical in providing differentiated access to the learning. 

· How do we ensure technology is being used effectively to teach?

· How do we ensure we teach students to effectively use technology to research, create and communicate?

· How do we assess ICT skills?

· What is the role of assistive technology?
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